Mr. Mark Davis, President                                                    February 5, 2010 

Ohio Provider Resource Association

30 Spruce Street - Second Floor

Columbus, Ohio 43215

Dear Mark,

Advocates from all over the State of Ohio enjoy being able to be a part of something that belongs to THEM.  In the past, we have worked well with OPRA and in turn they have supported People First’s mission and goals in life.  We are writing today to give our thanks to OPRA and acknowledge one of its members who contributed monies to cover scholarships for our upcoming conference.  

To make the OPRA Board and its Members aware, the Department of Developmental Disabilities has cut our Self-Advocate Group over $47,000.00.  We understand these are difficult times and we are always trying to find more ways to get our message out with less dollars.  Since People First has seen such a large cut in our funding, it is a setback that we had no warning of and it is difficult to make up.  For that reason, we made a few requests to find others who could possibly help with monetary support to fund scholarships for Self-Advocates to attend the People First of Ohio Conference in March 2010 which we have every two years.  We think it is important for others to know we do not make money on our conference; it is about experience of fellowship, leadership, empowerment, self-determination, Bill of Rights and Advocacy.  People First has never had to ask for help before, yet we want to see our Conference succeed and Advocates trained so they can continue to become more active in their own communities across Ohio.

Recently, we received a check from Champaign Residential Services, Inc.  It was really neat because their agency gave a small dollar amount IN HONOR of EVERY PERSON they provide services for.  John Hannah, a People First charter member and CRSI’s Consumer Advocate thought it would be a good idea to send a letter to all Providers across Ohio and challenge different agencies to do the same.  

The Conference and everything we do is TRULY for Self-Advocates.  Do you think you could help us get the word out?  Thank you!

With Gratitude for your Support,

John Hannah and Sadie Hunter - People First of Ohio  

